Migratory birds in danger


IT is evident from their dwindling numbers that migratory birds flying south from the colder climes of Siberia and Central Asia are no longer finding Pakistan a hospitable wintering spot. This is a pity, for the Indus flyover is considered one of the most important routes in the world for a large variety of migratory birds that have found nesting grounds in various parts of the country including a number of freshwater lakes in Sindh. Waterfowl habitats that were once considered the birdwatcher’s delight are increasingly turning into toxic swamps with surface vegetation that is suffocating aquatic life. Destructive development activity, over-fishing, pollution, saline discharge and the release of poisonous industrial effluents into the waterways have all combined to harm the delicate ecological balance in the area as birds fly further south in search of food and shelter or fall prey to the hunter’s gun and toxic elements. The tragedy is that there are few efforts on the part of the wildlife authorities to reverse this dangerous environmental trend and conserve the area’s biodiversity. Clearly, though a signatory to the Ramsar Convention, Pakistan is not taking its international obligations seriously.

At the root of this environmental degradation that is reducing the number of waterfowl is a careless attitude towards the protection of wildlife and its habitat. The rampant cutting down of forests all over the country, the brazen issuing of licences for the hunting of endangered species such as the houbara bustard and unbridled poaching is resulting in a situation where many species of fauna are threatened with extinction. A reversal in this situation can only come about through tightening and implementing the laws and greater awareness about the environment and its impact on human activity. This measure, coupled with efforts to mobilise public opinion, should increase respect for our natural surroundings.

